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4™ OFS and YouFra ASIA-OCEANIA CONGRESS
May 3-8, 2013
Sejong, South Korea

CONCLUSIONS

It was an act of Providence that during this Year of Faith, we, Secular Franciscans,
members of the Franciscan Youth and Spiritual Assistants of Asia and Oceania gathered together
on May 3-8, 2013 in Sejong, South Korea for its 4t Congress, with the theme: “The OFS and
YouFra of Asia and Oceania: Journeying in Faith.”

No other place would have been most appropriate to reflect on the theme of faith than on
this sacred land, Korea, “The Land of the Morning Calm” which, in its history, was drenched by
the precious blood of the martyrs. The memorable visit to Gongju where thousands bore witness
to their faith reminded us of the words of St. Francis in his Admonitions: “...The sheep of the
Lord followed Him in tribulation and persecution and shame, in hunger and thirst, in infirmity
and temptations and in all other ways; and for these things they have received everlasting life
from the Lord. Wherefore it is a great shame for us,that, whereas the Saints have practiced
works, we should expect to receive honor and glory for reading and preaching the same.”

The brothers and sisters of the host National Fraternity of Korea overwhelmed us with
their overflowing generosity and fraternal affection. The spirit of unity and collaboration evident
in them was admirable; just as the account of the exemplary lives of the early Secular
Franciscans was a great inspiration for all of us.

The exchange of information about the realities of the OFS and YouFra in our respective
countries; the experience of fraternity and communion among ourselves and with the CIOFS
Presidency; living and learning together during these days of the Congress -- deepened our sense
of belonging to the Order and the Franciscan Family and made concrete for us the meaning of
International Fraternity.

The topic on Spiritual Assistance to OFS and YouFra and Collegiality brought about a
better understanding of the role of Spiritual Assistants. Some fraternities feel greatly supported
and assisted by suitable and well-prepared Spiritual Assistants. However, lack of Spiritual
Assistants in various levels of the Order and unavailability of those assigned due to other
commitments remain common problems. Also perceived was a great need for Spiritual
Assistants to take time to study and understand the documents both of the OFS and the YouFra
to be able to carry out their role as Assistants.

The presence of members of the Franciscan Youth in the Congress is a joy and an
affirmation as we are reminded that “the OFS, by virtue of its very vocation, ought to be ready to
share its experience of evangelical life with the youth.” That several documents of the Franciscan
Youth are available and accessible in the CIOFS website is an encouragement for us to learn
more and better understand the nature, identity and mission of the YouFra especially in the area




